



Lancaster University Archery Club

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Date – 11th November 2022

Time – 5.00pm

Week of Meeting: 5

Chair: Adam Pettigrew

Location: Furness

Invitees: Adam Pettigrew (AP), Lucy Clarke (LC), Sky Beardmore (SB), Thea Moores (TM), Liam Wylie (LW), Daniel Hudson (DH), Jesse Phillips (JP), Anna Ferguson (AF), Jamie Walker (JW)

Members Present: Adam Pettigrew, Sky Beardmore, Thea Moores, Jesse Phillips, Daniel Hudson, Anna Ferguson, Katie Roadknight

Members Present Virtually: Lucy Clarke, Jamie Walker

Agenda:

- Officer Reports
- Additional Training Session
- Novice Champs
- BUTC 2023
- Proposal to Co-opt Training and Development Officer
- AOB

Motion:

Officer Reports

AP – got response from Melinda

LC – helped JW with posts, done some emailing,

TM – added a whole load more people to AGB – all the beginners now have membership! Paid our LAA and NCAS fees. Emailed the sports centre about how long volleyball takes to pack away – told them we'd let them know how tonight goes



JP – took team to NUTC, won silver! JP won gold! Planned for next beginner's course session, we're now on mental aspect of archery and less on form. Helped with equipment talk planning

LW – booked the room for the equipment talk and finished the slides for it

DH – fixed a boss stand, working on the bolts. Merlin is confirmed, need a couple more things from beginners, need to announce Merlin today – we will meet at chaplaincy centre car park.

AF – put 3 links of restaurants on exec chat for people to vote on, bowling will be the next social, SENET aren't responding

JW – made some posts for instagram

Additional Training Session

AP – Wednesday at

Novice Champs

LC – did some digging on the minibus, Phillip said we can have afternoon session but don't tell anyone. No novices have replied though. Find the people and tell them they must message LC. Nag them. We need names tonight

We don't know about minibus until Monday. A later drive will be nicer too. Only 4 names but others are interested

JP – going to tell everyone to go talk to DH. If its 4 or less people, we can take JP's car

DH – will talk to everyone about Merlin and novices

BUTC 2023

LC – do we want to host BUTC in March?

JP – The university will help us especially to fix the nets. We can do it if everyone in club and exec help out. We can fit 16 bosses because we don't actually need a gap



between bosses so we can just do a wall of foam *crab walks to demonstrate walking behind a target*

Proposal to Co-opt Training and Development Officer

JP – we're going to co-opt Katie. Training and development is not a required role so we don't need an EGM

AOB

DH – date for frostbite? Found us a first aider

AP – hasn't heard back from Melinda about a rugby pitch

Frostbite: 3/12 – 11-3pm

Meeting adjourned – 5.23